Enterprise Irrigation District
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
May 20, 2024 @ 8:30am
Location: EID Headquarters
Meeting called to order by Chairman Mike Beeson @ 8:42am
Attending:
   Tracy Ronningen, Vice Chairman

   Bill Hantzmon, Board Director

   Shane McDonald, District Manager  
   Cheryl Lee, Office Manager
   Steve Elliott, Operations Manager   

Visitors:    Ron Campbell   
    ___________________________________________________________________________________

Regular Session:
Operations Update:  Steve Elliott explained to the Board the last projects they completed before the water was turned on.  These included a KCSD joint piping project two access points for patrons on Wiard St.  McDonald and Elliot explained how some of the projects finished in the off season such as the root plug on Wiard and the complete cleaning of the Upper East Canal at the green gates have made a substantial improvement for water delivery to the properties.  The main canals are looking good and running water, some of the laterals and smaller lines need some more attention before being fully charged.  In addition, Steve is staying on KCC regarding services they are responsible to patrons of EID on Hager Way just south of the college campus.  Steve requested from the Board purchase some kind of lanyards and possibly shirts and hats for the employees that identify them to the public when we have to go to properties.  The Board thought that is a good idea and directed all staff at the meeting to do some research on it.  The Board thanked Steve Elliott and he stayed for later discussion.
Visitors:  Ron Campbell was in attendance to listen and learn more about the District. 
Review the Minutes of April 8, 2024:  The Board received and reviewed the minutes of April 8, 2024.  There were no questions or comments regarding these minutes, and Bill Hantzmon made a motion to accept these minutes, seconded by Tracy Ronningen.  Motion passed unanimous.
Update Members on Financial Status of the District:  The Board reviewed the Vendor Lists first.  There were no questions or issues on the Vendor List.  The Board then reviewed the Balance Sheet.  Tracy Ronningen asked if the recent tractor purchase is reflected in these numbers.  Cheryl Lee indicated no.  He asked what is in the business savings right now.  Cheryl Lee answered the question.  Tracy asked what can be done with the entry regarding the 2022 credit that has been lingering.  Cheryl Lee indicated Romig and Associates will have to explain how we do a journal entry to correct it.  There were no further questions or issues regarding the Balance Sheet.  The Board then moved on to the Profit and Loss.  The Board asked if Klamath County owes EID any money at this time.  Cheryl stated they owe $1,642.50 to EID at this time.  Tracy asked why the service charges are substantially more in the expense line compared to the income line item.  He said in theory, they should off set each other.  Cheryl stated that will take some time to look into that, she will get back to them with an answer.  There was no further discussion on any of the financials and Bill Hantzmon then made a motion to accept the financials as presented, seconded by Tracy Ronningen, motion passed unanimous.
Lien and Foreclosures:  Cheryl Lee and Shane McDonald explained to the Board Wendy Young’s recommendation.  The idea would be to add the last three foreclosures lingering onto the County list and let them collect it.  All monies spent by EID would be put on this list and Wendy and the attorney would not be owed anything else.  After some discussion the board directed Cheryl Lee to add these accounts onto the County assessors list.  The Board directed McDonald to look up the policy for billing and possibly update it to reflect the new process for colleting through the County Assessor.  The Board directed Lee to keep them informed on anything else.  There was no more discussion on the lien and foreclosures.
Buy Out Letters:  The Board reviewed the letters for Mr. Hurota and Mr. and Mrs. Estenson.  These letters state they would like to buy out, but not at the rate set forth by EID.  McDonald explained that exclusion procedures and fees are all over the place around the state.  The fees ranged from around $150.00 all the up to approximately $14,600.00 per acre.  Tracy Ronningen stated he could see being able to forgive the annual assessment but not the exclusion or administration fees.  The Board would like McDonald to look at the policies and procedures regarding this issue as well and see if guidelines are clear on this subject and report back to them.  There was no further discussion.
JPA Discussion:  McDonald stated there was nothing new to report at this time, except there is finally going to be a meeting Wed. May 22. McDonald indicated he will be there to collect some information.  In addition, McDonald has not heard back from KWUA regarding an agreement between KWUA and the Tribes.  There was no further discussion. 
Irrigation Season Outlook:  McDonald and Elliott explained there is water flowing quite well and servicing a majority of the District as of right now.  If the allocation is close to what McDonald is estimating then we should make approximately two and a half months.  There was no further discussion.  
District Website:  McDonald did indicate he has been able to login and update a couple of things.  The Board advised McDonald and Lee to continue as much as possible on updating the contents of the website.  There was no further discussion.

Pump Station 2 Update:  McDonald explained the rebuilt pump is pumping very well.  It is on and slightly bypassed because it is pumping too much.  This pump will be the back up when we renovate the entire pump station.  McDonald indicated he is still working on grants for the full renovation in the future for PS2.  There was no further discussion.

Rails to Trails Fence Issue:  McDonald stated he is waiting for Dave Lockwood of Modoc Contracting to decide if he would like to move their fence and utilize the land for equipment storage.  Steve Elliott is aware of the situation and believes spending money on a fence right there is not in the Districts best interest.  McDonald directed Steve Elliott to contact Dave Lockwood and build a working relationship with him.  The Board directed him to keep them informed.  There was no further discussion.
Schedule June Board Meeting:  After reviewing their schedules the Board set the meeting the Second Monday, June 10, 2024 at 8:30am at Starv’n Marv’n’s Restaurant.
No Executive Session Needed.
Bill Hantzmon made a motion to adjourn regular session, seconded by Tracy Ronningen, meeting adjourned at 10:39am.
Respectfully submitted by,
Shane McDonald, Manager



Approved by_________________________________



Mike Beeson, Chairman
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